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RUNNING CLUB
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 10th September 2024

Present: Victoria Maleski (VM), Kay Crush (KC), Ralph Jennings (RJ), Gareth Hutchinson (GH), Jo Robinson (JR), Ray Smith (RS), Kate Parkinson (KP), Julie Taylor (JT), Adam Haverly (AH), Jeanette Wells (JW), Lisa Johns (LJ), Katherine Simmons (KS), Amanda Feast (AF), Jeff Young (JY), Josh Nisbett (JN).
Present via Teams: 

1. Welcome
VM welcomed the committee.

2. Apologies for absence
Karen Feast, Nick Farley, Steven Teale, 

3. Vote to adopt minutes of last meeting- 9th July 2024.

The adoption of the minutes was proposed by JY and seconded by LP.



4. Report Opportunities
Chair’s Report
Committee changes – sadly Ollie Sprague has stepped down from the committee as he has agreed to take on the role of Treasurer at the recently formed Peacehaven Run Club which is in the process of becoming affiliated. Thank you Ollie for everything you have done for Striders, it is very much appreciated and we wish you every success in your new role at PRC. 
I would like to welcome James Marron to our committee, James has taken over Ollie’s role dealing with CGP & SGP. James has already issued out the results from Arundel 10k and I’m sure he will be a great addition to our committee team. 
London Marathon Place – the draw is taking place tomorrow and we have 25 Striders who have applied. Good luck to you all. 
Striders survey – we are approaching the time of year when we send out a survey. Please let me know by mid October if you have any questions you would like included for your areas or generally. AF advised that Phil Stevenson would be happy to create the survey and collate the results.
Awards evening – we will be sorting out a date for our annual awards do. I was planning on repeating the general format from the previous one unless anyone thinks we should do it differently. 
The committee discussed whether there should be more awards and it was felt that maybe there should include more for male and female and maybe the possibility of each group nominating someone.








Treasurer

RJ reported that the current bank balance is a healthy £13,491. This is a £6.3k rise from the last meeting on 9th July when the balance was £7.2k.
The main reason for this is that it had been negotiated with Nice Work that payments for the Mince Pie Run entries are paid sooner than in previous years. Payments out included the repairs to the lock up and track hire.
RJ predicted the end of year balance should be approximately £12.3k.
RJ also reported that KF will now be dealing with all payments, and he will deal with reporting. There have been two training sessions so far with more planned in the near future.






Club Welfare

The welfare team had nothing to report. VM thanked KP for organising the recent talk by the representative from the Coastguard, it was very well received by all members who attended.



Club Secretary/Health and Safety 
KC had sent the updated Health and Safety Policy to the committee prior to the meeting. The committee approved the policy.
JT explained how she manages health and injury issues in her group. Members either speak to her confidentially or message her directly with details of their condition and emergency contact details. This is kept on a document and shared only with other LiRF’s in the group. (Members are aware of this). Members are responsible for advising group leaders if they move groups. AF and JY will advise group leaders of the procedures and will then advise all members.
KC advised that risk assessments are in the process of being updated and as soon as they are ready will be updated on the website.



Men’s Captain

JY advised that he was keen to organise a Striders relay possibly around the nature reserve. This will be an inclusive event to involve all levels of abiity. This will be planned for the lighter evenings next year. A question regarding the relay events will be included in the Striders survey.

Women’s Captain

AF advised that the recent relay events were really successful with no drop outs and very inclusive and she is keen to get the message out that anyone can take part. KS asked that a junior team could be involved JY and AF were keen for this to happen. JY said that he was keen for a team from each group to be involved in these events.

Mince Pie Race Director

KS advised that the website had been updated and press releases have been sent out. JT advised that the medals had arrived.
There has been a good response to the event so far and it is hoped it will be a sell out.

Junior Leader

ED provided a report that JT shared. There are currently 89 juniors. Margaret Osborne is a LiRF who is now helping at juniors and a parent Carl Howard is now also helping. The final training of this year will be on Tuesday 22nd October until the evenings become lighter in March. We will continue to seek a suitable venue for winter use. During the down season the juniors will be encouraged to join in with parkrun and cross country events.
The junior awards evening will take place on 19th November at the rugby club, tickets will be £3.00, this will include a DJ and snacks. Th club will fund this with approximately £200.
ED wanted to thank the coaches, parents and volunteers who turn up every week to help. VM also thanked everyone involved.



Social Reps

RS reported that the scavenger hunt will take place on Wednesday 11th September.
The price of the coach for the Great South Run is £775 for a 28 seater. So far 16 people have booked. It was felt that there may still be members who wish to book so members will be charged £20 and the club will subsidise the balance.
The sports day has been postponed until the spring as a suitable venue could not be found.
Upcoming events include the Equinox run and a bike ride.
It was agreed that the format for last years awards evening worked well and if the rugby club could be secured that this should be repeated.


Membership

LP confirmed that there are currently 368 members. There have been a number of members asking for affiliation due to the need for affiliation to join the Cross Country league

Coach/Track Coordinator

JE was unable to attend the meeting but provided the following report :-
1. Attendance: This year, we’ve seen record-breaking attendance, both overall and at this point in the year. The current average attendance for 2024 is 20 participants per session, which is the highest since I began tracking.
2. Programme: I’m continuously looking to enhance the programme while still meeting the core needs of our runners. This year, I introduced “strength training for runners” sessions, which were oversubscribed and received positive feedback. Simultaneously, we continued running sessions on the same evenings. Additionally, we launched the Night of the PBs, which was well-received by those who participated.
3. Leaders: We now have more track leaders than ever, with 5 leaders regularly guiding sessions. It would be highly beneficial if one of them could progress to CiRF level to further strengthen the team.
4. New Joiners: It’s encouraging to see a steady flow of WNS runners joining track training, especially through the Intro to Track sessions. While track isn’t for everyone, it’s great to witness people overcoming their hesitations and embracing it. Please continue promoting track training through the WNS groups.
5. Newsletter: To promote good training habits beyond track, I’ve been contributing Inside Track articles to the newsletter. These cover specific aspects of training to help runners improve on their own. I have a backlog of topics requested since the previous newsletter, and I’ll continue sending these articles to the newsletter team as time (and insomnia) allows.
6. Cost to Value Ratio: Considering the cost of hiring both the track and gym for strength sessions, we’ve hosted 690 attendees this year at a total cost (so far) of £1550. This works out to £2.25 per workout per person, significantly lower than last year. For reference, an individual track use at Lewes costs £4.80, excluding any coaching. I’ll recalculate at year’s end for a final report.
7. Ideas Welcome! I’m always open to suggestions on how we can continue to improve the track sessions and make them more accessible and welcoming to everyone. Please don’t hesitate to get in touch with any ideas or feedback!

The committee discussed the benefits of having a ‘buddy’ system at track for new members. AF suggested that her and JY took responsibility in supporting this.

        
Social Media
            Apologies not received. No report given.

          LiRF’s
      
LJ and JW are now acting as coordinators for the LiRF’s. They have a spreadsheet so that they can identify LiRF’s and when training and DBS’s need to be renewed. The committee asked if there were guidelines on how LiRF’s are used within the club, there are many opportunities for them to help including WNS, track and juniors. LJ and JW will monitor when trained LiRF’s are leading. Currently there are 18 LiRF’s . There is a need for a further Coach trainer. LJ asked if individuals can nominate themselves for training or do they need to be nominated and should it be done ad hoc or as a group. VM responded that it was preferable as a group but a further round can be considered in the near future.

Cross Country

JN reported that the AGM had been held last Sunday and all events are going ahead apart from the last event.
Currently 16 members have joined up but it is expected that this number will increase.


2024/25 Cross Country Season Race Calendar

October 13th - Eridge Park - organised by Crowborough Runners

November 24th - Snape Wood - organised by Wadhurst Runners

December 15th - New Place Farm - organised by Uckfield Runners

January 12th - Blackcap - organised by Lewes AC

February 16th - Whitbread Hollow - organised by Run Wednesdays


Club Grand Prix & Sussex Grand Prix

VM thanked JM for taking on the role of coordinator. JM reported that OS had shared the spreadsheets with him. He confirmed that the results will be sent out as a PDF rather than excel.
13 the Hard Way will be replaced by the Equinox run for the CGP.

C25K Organiser
ST sent apologies and had nothing to report.

Special Events Support
JT updated the committee that the lead time for the sample shirt from Ronhill is 12 weeks and it is currently half way through that period. Once
 it has been received and a decision made Intersport will make a bulk order and hold a good amount of stock. It is hoped that the shirt can be launched in time for the new membership year.

Website
KS reported that she is updating the website with priority being given to the Mince Pie and Cross Country. 
KS also reminded the committee to submit a photo of themselves along with “what I love about being a Strider.”

Newsletter
JR and RS asked for members to continue providing material for the newsletter. The committee were very positive about the format of the newsletter feeling it had a good mix of seriousness and fun.





5. Any Other Business

VM advised that Striders normally assist at the water station for Beachy Head Marathon. NF is unable to coordinate this year so AF has agreed to do this.

It was agreed that the Whatsapp group should be checked to confirm current members.

GH asked whether we should monitor the Seaford Striders Strava club as anyone could join. It was agreed that this was not necessary.


6. Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 12th November 2024 at 7.30pm

The meeting concluded at 9.05pm
Produced by the Club Secretary on behalf of the Club Chair

Victoria Maleski
Club Chair
Date Approved by the Club Committee
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